
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

 

October 5, 2021 

 

Honorable Andrew Joyce, Chairman 

Albany County Legislature 

112 State Street, Room 710 

Albany, New York 12207 

   

Dear Chairman Joyce: 

 

The County Executive's Office is seeking approval from the Legislature to enter into a two year 

agreement with the New York Power Authority for routine and non-routine maintenance of the 

County’s streetlights. The routine maintenance consists of replacing and/or repairing defective 

components of the street lighting system in order to keep them fully operational. Non-routine 

maintenance includes repairs that go above and beyond the routine repairs and requires customer 

approval before work is completed. The attached sample agreement provides a further description 

of these maintenance categories.   

 

The County will be charged a maximum of 3,041.70 per year for routine maintenance and will be 

billed for non-routine maintenance on an as-needed basis at an amount not to exceed 8,504.65 per 

year.  

 

If you should have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

Sincerely 

 

 

Daniel P. McCoy 

Albany County Executive 

 

 
 

cc: Hon. Dennis Feeney, Majority Leader 

 Hon. Frank Mauriello, Minority Leader 

 Rebekah Kennedy, Majority Counsel 

 Arnis Zilgme, Minority Counsel 
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